
Bureau of Detectives – Area North 
     

Community Alert 

 
   

Robbery/ Armed Handgun 
17th / 020th & 24th District   

 
About the Crime: 
This alert gives notice to residents of the 17th / 20th / 24th District of eight Robberies   
that occurred in the late evening to early morning hours of December 2015.  The 
Robberies occurred on the sidewalk, alley and streets.  Multiple offenders exited a 
vehicle and approached the victim and displayed a handgun and demanded 
property. 
   
Incident times and locations are listed below: 
 

• 3900 block of North Spaulding Ave. on 22 December 2015 

• 5300 block of North Kedzie Ave. on 22 December 2015 

• 5100 block of North Avers Ave. on 22 December 2015 

• 6800 block of North Seeley Ave. on 23 December 2015 

• 4800 block of North Seeley Ave. on 23 December 2015 

• 5400 block of North Kedzie Ave. on 23 December 2015 

• 3800 block of West Belle Plaine Ave. 23 December 2015 

• 3600 block of West Berteau Ave. 23 December 2015  
   . 
The incidents are believed to be occurring between the hours of 8:00 P.M. to 8:00 A.M. 
 

About the Offenders: 
 

• Male Black, African American, approximately 18-24 years of age, 5-6 to 5-11, 
140-170 lbs, Short Hair, Light to Medium Complexion 

 
What you can do:  

 

• Report suspicious activity immediately 

• Residents should be aware of their surroundings    

• Be aware of this crime and alert neighbors 

• Call 911 immediately and provide a detailed description of the offender(s) 
including any vehicle description and license plate information 

• If approached by a witness to the incident, request contact information  
 

If you have any information Contact the Bureau of Detectives – Area North 
(312) 744-8263 

RD#s HY-546983 / HY-547012 / HY547018 / HY547216 / HY547270 / HY547276 / 
HY547279 / HY548267 

 

24 December 2015 
P15-N-287 CA 



 


